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St Patrick’s Primary School, Wangaratta, would like to acknowledge the Yorta Yorta Nation, whose clans include Bangerang 

(Pangerang) Kaitheban, Wollithiga, Moira, Ulupna, Kwat Kwat, Yalaba Yalaba and Ngurai-illiam-wurrung, as the Traditional 

Custodians of the land on which our school is situated. 
 

 

This school supports the CHILD Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are 

kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
 

  ST. PATRICK’S SCHOOL NEWSLETTER                                                    18th July 2018 
 
 

    

 

   
 
  

 

I watched and prayed over the holidays for the Thai soccer team that became trapped in the 
caves at Chang Rai. My initial thoughts were concern for the children and how their coach could 
be silly enough to lead them into such a dangerous environment. 
 
That opinion waned over time to just be concerned for all involved. The death of the Thai Navy 
Seal was a tragedy in itself. There were many people who, over the time, put themselves in 
harm’s way to save these children. 
 
In a funny way, it gave me a glimpse of what is possible in a world that can, at times, seem 
fractured and broken (and not just of Trump’s and Putin’s doing either – although they don’t 
help!). This event brought together a great number of people from across the world for a single 
and unified purpose. 
 
To see so many risk their lives for the sake of others is inspiring and it speaks to me of God at 
work in our world. Of coming together out of respect and love of life. It doesn’t matter to me 
what their faith backgrounds are (or if they had one at all). 
 
It showed me a world that, for a short period of time, became unified in a common and loving 
cause.  
 
Jesus showed us his commitment to bringing people together two thousand years ago. He 
showed us his love of humanity by putting His life on the line for others and centuries later we 
are still aspiring to be like him. 
 
I pay tribute to those brave people who risked their lives for others in Thailand. May their love 
for others inspire us to be like them and, in doing so, spread God’s message of love to more 
people. That has to make the world a better place. 

 
 
 

THANK YOU BLAKE’S TRANSPORT FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



Dear Parents, 
 
Well the start of another term. I hope that you managed to find some time to share with your beautiful 
children. 
 
There’s lots happening this term, so I would advise you to check the calendar in this week’s newsletter (or 
online on our website). 
 
At the end of last term, the school made a significant contribution to the Wangaratta branch of the St Vincent 
De Paul Society’s Winter Appeal.  There were a very large number of blankets and heaps and heaps of non- 
perishable food. “St Vinnies” has asked me to pass on their heartfelt thanks for your very generous 
contribution. We have helped those in need in our community in a significant way. 
 

George Otero visit George Otero visit George Otero visit George Otero visit ––––    MONDAY 23MONDAY 23MONDAY 23MONDAY 23rdrdrdrd    JulyJulyJulyJuly    
Dr George Otero will visit St Patrick’s School next Monday afternoon. The school has been working with 
George to develop stronger parental engagement strategies. Kristen Park, Andrea O’Connor and I returned 
from a study tour on parental engagement last term which was led by Dr Otero. 
 

He will address interested parents at 2.00pm in the staffroom next Monday, 23rd July. Please come along 
and join us. We’d love to see you here. The presentation will take about an hour. 
 

School Closure School Closure School Closure School Closure ––––    Tuesday 24Tuesday 24Tuesday 24Tuesday 24thththth    JulyJulyJulyJuly    
St Pat’s will be closed next TUESDAY, 24th July, to allow staff to work with 
Dr Duncan Symons Lecturer in Science and Mathematics Education Melbourne 
Graduate School of Education (Melbourne University). Duncan will work with 

staff on “Inquiry based mathematics and resolution” as well as “Using 

Codable robots for Critical Thinking/algorithmic thinking in 

mathematics”.  
 

Playground UpdatePlayground UpdatePlayground UpdatePlayground Update    
The process has now been completed. The School Board supported the P&F Playground Committee’s 
suggestions as to the course of action to be taken. 
 

To this end, I have ordered new playground equipment for the school. It has a build time of 8 to 10 weeks 
and an installation time of 6 to 10 days. It is anticipated that it will be completed by the end of term three 
(all going to plan). Cost of this project is $116,000 the bulk of which is being funded by funds raised by the 
Parents and Friends Association. The remainder will be met by the school with money set aside for capital 
improvements. 
 

Football in the playgroundFootball in the playgroundFootball in the playgroundFootball in the playground    
Some weeks ago, staff elected to trial a footy timetable to allow students more space to play football. 
However, this then restricted the access the students had to playing football. Commencing tomorrow, 
Thursday, we are going back to the original playground routine.  
 

Each area of the school will have an area marked out for their access to having a kick or playing “markers 
up” etc. There will remain in place a “no tackle” rule at school so as to keep our children as safe as possible. 
I am happy to field any questions or queries regarding this or any other element of school life. 
 

THANK YOU PLUMBFORCE PLUMBING FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



2019201920192019    
I am aware that there is some talk within the school community regarding what will be in place for the Year 
Fours next year. I would like to be able to address this issue with the Year 4 families by the middle of term 
three. At this early stage, I would guess that there would be composite Year 5/6 classes or straight classes. 
This is dependent upon enrolments over the next term. There are a limited cohort of boys in the Year Four 
class, so we will probably put them all in the one class to provide a greater selection of social options. 
 

As always, please contact me if you have any queries or would like to know anything else regarding this 
area of school life. 
 

School BusesSchool BusesSchool BusesSchool Buses    
Just a reminder that bus students transitioning onto Galen or any other Secondary school, will need to submit 
a bus form to the High School as soon as possible to avoid missing a seat on the bus. The High School co-
ordinates this program and plenty of time needs to be given to ensure that students are accommodated on the 
bus. Please submit your form as a matter of urgency to avoid disappointment. 
 

Assembly this FridayAssembly this FridayAssembly this FridayAssembly this Friday    
Assembly this Friday will be hosted by the Year 1 classes. Please feel free to join us at 9.00am in the school 
hall. 
 

School BoardSchool BoardSchool BoardSchool Board    
The next meeting of the School Board is set down for next Thursday, 26th June at 5.30pm in the staffroom. 
Gabrielle Downie from the Catholic Education Office will lead the Board through a strategic planning 
process. 
 

Before School Care Before School Care Before School Care Before School Care ––––    Last callLast callLast callLast call    
A number of parents have requested Before School Care. The school is happy to provide this service 
providing that there is enough interest to sustain it in the longer term. 
If you would be interested in accessing this service, could you please contact the office and register your 
interest as soon as possible. We would need to know what days of the week that you would consider 
accessing this service to ascertain its affordability. Cost for the service would depend on interest shown. 
However, an educated guess would put it in the vicinity of $15 per student per day (including breakfast).  
To date, we have only had a few expressions of interest. If you think that you would utilise this service, then 
let Rosie or Annette know in the Office (57 21 5795). 
 

2222ndndndnd    Hand Uniform StallHand Uniform StallHand Uniform StallHand Uniform Stall    
There will be a second hand uniform sale on the next Wednesday 25th July in 
front of the Fish Bowl at 3.00pm. Second hand uniforms are sold for a gold coin 
donation or as a swap.  
 

NewsletterNewsletterNewsletterNewsletter    
Our newsletter can be accessed on our website and our Facebook page. Annette (in the Office) also has a 
mailing list that she is happy to include you on. Simply email Annette on:  
 

abeitzel@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au or phone the office (0357215795) and she’ll put you on the list.  If 
all else fails, you can request a hard copy from the office. 

 

THANK YOU HAMEX FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Patrick’s PS APPSt. Patrick’s PS APPSt. Patrick’s PS APPSt. Patrick’s PS APP    REMINDREMINDREMINDREMIND 

If you want to keep up with what’s happening around the school, you can 
join REMIND.  
 

It can be downloaded from the app stores to your devices using either of 
these links: 
 

Apple - https://goo.gl/IHQHGn or Android - https://goo.gl/FJWEv 
 

You will need to join our "Class" after you install and sign up - @spatwang, 
or St Patrick's Primary School Wangaratta 

Mass TimesMass TimesMass TimesMass Times    
* Saturday 6.00pm St Patrick's 
* Sunday 8.00am St Patrick's 
* Sunday 9.00am Our Lady's 
* Sunday 10.30am St Patrick's 
* Sunday 10.00am Moyhu 
* Sunday 10.30am Whitfield (1st Sunday) 

           Terry 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
  
  

JULY   24th  - Maths PD – SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
25th  - 2nd Hand Uniform Sale 

 AUGUST         6th -9th  - Book Fair 
 

SEPTEMBER       4th – 7th  - Year 5/6 Camp to Canberra   
 

OCTOBER  25th & 26th  - Year 3/4 Camp to Harrietville 
 

NOVEMBER  18th - Colour Fun Run 
 
 

 
 
 

Rights, Resilience and Respectful Relationships 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

THANK YOU ANITA HAMILTON HAIRDRESSING FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

Help Seeking 

Children can experience all kinds of challenges as they grow and develop. The help-seeking behaviours of children 

are fundamental to their mental health and wellbeing. Encouraging and fostering help-seeking behaviours is one 

way to improve mental health and wellbeing. It is important to work with students to make sure they are aware 

about help-seeking avenues and are confident to seek help from an appropriate source when needed.    

 



CHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERS    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2ND HAND UNIFORM STALL 
 

The 2nd hand uniform sale is on the next Wednesday 25th July in front of 

the Fish Bowl at 3.00pm. To prepare for this, we are asking for donations 

of uniforms in good condition. These can be handed in to the office any 

time prior to the sale. Second hand uniforms are sold for a gold coin 

donation or as a swap. If you have any questions, please contact Sandra 

Smithwick on 0407 933 972. 
 

MAYFAIR SHOWBAGS 

WANTED – McDonald’s Toys (in the wrappers) 
Keyrings, Lanyards for Mayfair 2019 showbags. 

 
Please deliver to the office, thank you. 

 
 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN THE LIFE OF A CHILD 
 

Every day, foster carers with UMFC make an incredible difference to children who are unable to live with their 
own families. Foster carers can be single, married or partnered, they may own their own home or rent, they work 
in or away from their homes, some have children some don’t.  Some of our carers provide respite care one 
weekend a month, while others prefer to care for children in emergency or short-term placements. 
  
Foster carers need a commitment to children, a willingness to undertake training and assessment and the 
eagerness to give it a go.  Training and 24-hour support is provided. Carers receive a non-taxed reimbursement.  
Our carers tell us that the good times far outweigh the tough, and their lives are enriched as they help a child 
move toward reaching their potential.  UMFC is currently seeking foster carers in your region. For more 
information contact Jeanine on 02 6055 8042, or 0429 552 520 or our see our Facebook page or 
www.umfc.com.au. 
 
 

THANK YOU TURNER’S METAL RECYCLERS FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 

 

 

 

Giving and listening to instructions; 
 

One of the most rewarding learning experiences you can have with your child is while playing board 
or table top games. At least once week ask your child to drag out an old game. Pretend that you’ve 
forgotten how to pay the game and encourage your child to give you the instructions. Make sure you 
follow their instructions exactly as they say them, even if they are wrong. This way the child will 
realise they haven’t given clear instructions and will need to adjust their language accordingly.  
 

This website has numerous free card, paper and dice games. 
www.familyfuntwincities.com/fun-indoor-games-for-kids-of-all-ages-categorized/ 
While in the car, accidentally forget which way you are going and ask your child to give you directions. 
Encourage them to use appropriate instructional language for example; turn left at the next traffic 
lights, drive 2 more blocks then turn right at the post office. They need to include the action word and 
key words that highlight where to go. 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK FAIR 
MONDAY 6th AUGUST TO 
THURSDAY 9th AUGUST 

BOOK FAIR TO BE HELD IN FISH BOWL/LIBRARY 

 

As there are a number of classes to look and purchase books at the Book Fair, 
we will be viewing the books on Monday and Tuesday, where children will 
make a wish list to send home, then the children will have the opportunity to 
purchase books on Wednesday and Thursday. Please check the roster (next 

week) to see when your child’s class is purchasing.  Parents may wish to come 
in with their child’s classroom or at any time between 9.00am and 3.30pm on 

Wednesday or Thursday. 
 

Families are not under any obligation to purchase books if they do not wish to. 
 

If children change their minds and want to purchase a different item that exceeds 
the amount of money they have, they will not be able to purchase that item.  We 

cannot put away books for them until they have the money.  If the book they 
wish to purchase is already sold out, I will be able to reorder most items. 

 
Parents are most welcome to come along also to have a look prior to the Book 

Fair on Wednesday and Thursday. 
 

Thanks 
Rosemary Pane 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PAT ON THE BACK 

Foundation A big pat on the back to MITCH JENKIN for the wonderful way he helps us all 
Mrs Bray in the classroom. Thank you for being our official classroom time monitor! 
 
Foundation Congratulations to JAX BORSCHMANN for being thoughtful, kind and patient 
Mrs Eefting towards classmates and teachers. 
 
Foundation Congratulations to CHARLIE MATHESON for the wonderful way he has come 
Mrs Shaw back to school this term. His work shows that he is working hard and striving to 

always produce work of high quality. Well done, Charlie! 
 
Year 1                    Congratulations to SAM NEWTON for his outstanding holiday recount writing. I 
Cassidy/Garnham  loved reading about your adventures in Melbourne, Sam! 
 
Year 1            Congratulations to MYA ANDERSON for always using her learning time well, 
Dayman/Barry making a wonderful effort to do her best work at all times and setting a great 

example in our classroom. Keep up the good work! 
 
Year 2  Congratulations to MANNIX SCOTT for making such a wonderful start to the  
Ms Rinaldi  term and demonstrating a positive attitude towards his learning. Keep it up,  
   Mannix! 
 
Year 2            Congratulations to MIA CRIMMINS for making a great start to the term by trying 
Mr Cremin her best in class. You take the time to make your work as good as possible. Well 

done, Mia! 
  
Year 3/4   A big pat on the back to HANNAH STYLES for her can do attitude. Hannah is 
Miss Smith            always willing to give everything a go and will ask for assistance when needed. 

Keep up the fantastic job, Hannah! 
   
Year 3/4  A big pat on the back to OLIVIA FAHEY-PYLE for being an active class member 
Mrs Rizzo who has had a great year so far, taking pride in her work. She completes all work 

with quality in mind. Well done, Olivia!! 
 
Year 3/4  Congratulations to KATIE CLIFFORD for doing her very best work and being 
Mrs Kinnell a great friend. 
 
Year 5    Congratulations to DECLAN BOULTON for the informative monologue that he 
Nicoll/Lynch wrote about the Aboriginal pioneer, Truganini. Declan was able to, confidently, 

explain Truganini’s contribution to the history of Australia. 
 
Year 5  Congratulations to DREW WINTER for being polite and helpful all week and for 
Mr Jack some brilliant, detailed and thoughtful answers on our history topic. Well done!  
 
Year 6  Congratulations to LACHLAN DALTON for the excellent way he has settled into 
Mrs Ackerly Term 3 and the capable way he is able to multiply and divide by powers of 10.  

Well done!  
 
Year 6  Congratulations to GEORGIA WINSLADE for the positive manner in which she 
Mrs Rickard has approached Term 3, displaying wonderful organisational skills which will put 

her in good stead as she prepares for Secondary School. Well done, Georgia! 
 

 



 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE CLASSROOM 
 

FOUNDATION – Caz, Karen & Trish 
 

Welcome to Term 3 everyone! We hope you had a great holiday and are well rested. We have 
enjoyed reading the students’ recounts about their holidays. We are all looking forward to a fun-
filled term with lots of learning to happen. 
 
We welcome Mrs Wendy Eefting for the next two weeks. We have heard from Mrs Levesque who 
sends through many photos showing the fun time she is having and also the warmth she is 
experiencing!! 
 
This term we will have Sports days on Wednesday and Friday as the students will be 
participating in BLUEARTH this term. These are the days for sports uniform. 
 
Religion 
This term we will be looking at ‘Our Church’ and explore the concept of belonging, as it relates to 
family, school and parish. 
 
Literacy 
The children will be continuing on with their literacy learning through reading and writing in 
response to the ‘Big Books’ in each classroom. They will be sequencing sentences from their books 
and continuing to write responding to different parts of the stories. 
 
Students will continue to use colourful semantics in their writing to identify elements of story writing 
such as; where, who, what are they doing, feelings etc. 
 
Thank you for continuing to read with your children over the holidays as it is evident that they have 
shown continued progress in their reading. 
 
Mathematics 
This week the students will be continuing to use their sight and minds to subitise numbers, eg; 
recognising numbers without counting. They will use games such as, dominoes, rolling the dice 
and flash cards. They will be encouraged to order and compare numbers. 
 
Inquiry 
‘Sharing and Caring’ is the topic for this term’s Inquiry. The students will investigate different groups 
within our community and how we all play an important role. 
 
Show and Tell 
This week - My favourite party game. 
Next week - An interesting item found in the environment. 
 
Dates to Remember 
 
Tuesday, 24th of July - SCHOOL CLOSURE- PUPIL FREE DAY 
Friday, 27th Foundation presenting Assembly 
 
Thank you for your continued support in your child’s learning.  
Have a wonderful week!  
 

THANK YOU FLYNN’S INLAND & SURF FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



YEAR ONE/TWO – Janina, Amanda, David, Fran, Elise & Erin 
 

Upcoming Dates 
 

Friday 20th July – Year One Assembly 

Tuesday 24th July – School Closure Day 

Welcome back!!! We hope your children had a restful break over the holidays and that you were 
able to manage some quality time together as families. We have been told of many wonderful 
adventures from some of our students!!  
 

This semester we begin a new rotation of specialist classes for the year one and two students. The 
students will now attend Science classes (in place of Art) and begin Italian lessons until the end of 
the year. We are sure the students will have much to tell you upon the commencement of these 
subjects. 
  
As always, we remind parents to continue labelling jumpers, containers and drink bottles to lessen 
the amount of unclaimed items. We thank you for your support with this matter. 
 
Literacy 
 
For both Year 1 and Year 2 students this week, there has been much to write about holidays and 
special highlights. The students have given recounts of the holidays, focusing on sequencing their 
events as well as paragraphing to separate their ideas.  
In addition, Year 1 students have continued to focus on the structure of narrative texts, whilst the 
Year 2 students have focused on the skills necessary to edit their own written pieces.  
In spelling, the Year 1 students are looking at ‘all’ as in ‘’tall’.  The Year 2 students are looking at 
the ‘sl’ blend as in ‘sleep’. 
 
Numeracy 
 
In Year 1 this week, the students are exploring the difference between using counting up and 
counting back strategies.  We have been using concrete materials such as unifix to explore the 
difference between two quantities. 
 
In Year 2, the students are becoming familiar with the order of multiplication and being able to 
recognise and represent multiplication as repeated addition, groups and arrays. Students have 
begun using counters and other materials to model arrays and organise groups, to consolidate the 
concept of multiplication. Students are having lots of hands-on experience to help them articulate 
how they’ve organised their counters into groups and arrays. 
 
Inquiry 
 
Our new unit, ‘Through Generations’, will be the focus for term three. Throughout the unit, students 
will learn the importance of connections – particularly those with family and past generations. 
Students will use their knowledge about what has changed and what has stayed the same, in order 
to prepare for their future. Discussions will include family structures, places of cultural or spiritual 
importance and the lives of people in the past. As part of the unit, students will participate in an 
excursion to the Wangaratta Multicultural Society on Thursday 2nd August, to enhance their 
learning in this area. Permission notes have been sent home for this excursion. 
 
 
 

THANK YOU THE MOD COLLECTIVE FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 
 



 
Religious Education 
 
We begin the term with our new unit, ‘What is Baptism?’ The students have begun looking at 
Baptism as a Sacrament and the symbols associated with the ceremony. Students have reflected 
on their experience of Baptism, be it their own or someone else’s. We encourage conversation 
around this topic at home, if parents feel comfortable to reflect or impart their wisdom!   
 

YEAR THREE/FOUR – Sarah, James & Karen 
 

Welcome back to all our Year 3/4 families! We hope your break was relaxing and the children are 
ready and raring to go for Term 3. It’s going to be a busy one! 
 
Also, a special welcome to Hamish Kilby, who has started in 3/4 Rizzo this term.  
  
Some dates to remember: 
24th July SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY - Maths PD 
  
Religion: 
 

This term the students will look at two units – ‘Followers of Jesus’ and ‘Community of Believers’. 
In ‘Followers of Jesus’ the students will reflect on Jesus and his call to love others through words 
and actions. In ‘Community of Believers’ the students will be invited to discover ways in which they 
can contribute to the Church through actions of unity and justice. This week the students will create 
a KWL chart of what they know about Jesus. 
  
Literacy: 
 

This term our focus in Literacy is Informational Report text. Students will be discussing, reading, 
planning and writing information reports on different topics. This week, the students are 
brainstorming and listing the different parts of an informational report text, then reading, discussing 
and analysing the different parts of an information report on ‘Kangaroos’.  Through modelling by 
the teacher and reading different types of medium, students will learn how to plan their ideas and 
write an information report. 
Our spelling focus this week is on plurals. Rule: Add ‘s’ to most nouns to make them plural e.g. 
chair – chairs; pencil - pencils  
Even though there is no homework this week, please ensure your child reads every night and fills 
in his/her reading log. 
  
Numeracy: 
 

This week the students are exploring the unit, ‘Chance’ and the everyday language we use when 
talking about Chance. Through games, such as ‘Heads or Tails’ and ‘Guess the Colour’, and 
activities such as ‘Dice Roll’, the students are identifying and describing possible outcomes and 
recognising variations in their results. The students are also looking at everyday events and 
ordering the chances of it occurring. 
  
Inquiry: 
 

This term’s unit, “First Contact”, looks at the lives of the First Australians before European settlers 
arrived in Australia and the causes and reasons for the journey of the First Fleet. The students will 
practise thinking and acting like historians as they are immersed in stories of first contact between 
Indigenous Australians and European Settlers. 
 

THANK YOU SPIRITRED PARTY SHOP FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



YEAR FIVE/SIX – Nara, Paul, Andrea, Helen, Sharyn & Catherine 
 

Literacy 
 

Given that last week was NAIDOC Week, during Reading sessions this week students are 
exploring a variety of text types from the Yarning Strong Anthology. This is an Indigenous resource 
comprised of four anthologies which are related to ‘Land, Law, Family and Identity’. Following on 
from whole group reading sessions, the students are working on creating posters, depicting family 
trees and also recording written responses to text. During focus groups the students have had the 
opportunity to develop their understanding of Reader’s Theatre and how to use their voice to 
effectively convey the characters in a story. In their Literature Circles they have been introduced 
to a short novel, once again relating to one of the anthologies. They will be focusing on connecting 
to concepts in the text, either making a text to text, text to self or text to world connection. 
 

In Writing sessions this week, the students are reflecting on the significance of NAIDOC Week and 
this year’s theme, Because of her, we can! They have been listening and responding to the 
Behind the News video related to NAIDOC Indigenous Women. This focuses on the contribution 
of significant Indigenous women to Australia’s history, beginning with a Tasmanian Aboriginal 
named Truganini, who was instrumental attempting to protecting her people against the injustices 
that were occurring during the initial European settlement in Australia. The students have also had 
an opportunity to become familiar with Indigenous women such as Cathy Freeman, Lowitja 
O’Donoghue, Evonne Goolagong Cawley, Jessica Mauboy and Christine Anu who have 
contributed to Australia in many different ways.  
 
Numeracy: 
 

In Numeracy this week, we are focusing on the concept of Division. Students are developing their 
understanding of divisibility strategies which will also involve practical, real-life applications. 
Following this they will move on to furthering their understanding of written division strategies.  
 
Please remember that Maths doesn’t just occur in the classroom. Encourage your child to take 
part in real life experiences at home such as shopping (addition and subtraction of money), 
cooking (weighing, measuring, fractions), measuring (heights, lengths, distances) and telling 
time (both analogue and digital; reading timetables; calculating elapsed time/ time durations) and 
measurement. 
 
AFL 9’s: 
 

This term Galen VET Sport and Recreation students will once again conduct AFL9's Clinics for the 
Year 5 and 6 classes. This will conclude with a carnival where St Pat’s students will play the other 
CREW primary schools. The dates are as follows: 
 
Clinic 1 – Thursday 9th Aug – Denise’s class – AFL9’s skills focus – 11.30am – 12.30 pm at St 
Patrick's 
 
Clinic 2 – Friday 10th Aug – Jennie’s class – AFL9’s skills and game focus – 9.15am – 10.30 am 
– at Galen using ovals for games 
 
Carnival date – Monday 3rd Sept – 11.00am to 2.30pm at Galen to play the other CREW Primary 
Schools. 
 
This week students will be provided with permission notes. Please ensure that they are returned 
to the classroom teacher as soon as possible. 
 

THANK YOU JENNY’S AROMATHERAPY FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
Maths Closure Day 
 
Please be advised that next Tuesday, 24th July is a pupil free day as all teachers will be involved 
in a Mathematics PD day. 
 
Religious Education 
 
For the first half of Term 3 students will engage in a unit of work called, ‘Mission - Living and 
Sharing’. In this unit they will develop an understanding and appreciation of mission and the call 
to mission through Scripture, story and the study of contemporary lives. Students will be introduced 
to people who, through words and actions, are committed to the mission of Jesus. They will also 
be invited to develop and implement ways to continue the mission of Jesus in the school and 
community. 
 
Radio this week: 
 
Tune in at our regular time of Thursday at 2.00pm to listen to Tasmyn Puaa and Regan Gambold 
present their hour of radio on OAKFM.  
 
Canberra Camp: 
 
Please remember to return permission notes that were sent home last term to individual classroom 
teachers before the end of this week. Thank you to those parents who have volunteered to assist 
at our camp. A decision regarding the number of parent helpers will be made in the next fortnight, 
and those individuals will be notified as soon as possible thereafter. 
 
Communication: 
 
To contact your classroom teachers, we encourage you to use the school emails listed below or 
to call the school directly (57215795). As always you are also welcome to visit the classroom. 
 
aoconnor@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
sackerly@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
nnicoll@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
hrickard@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
plynch@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
ckittelty@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU BRENDAN KEIR CARPENTRY FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MILAWA CRICKET CLUB 
 
We’d love as many people from the North East to join in the fun this season 2018/19.  We are 
building junior teams in a friendly, inclusive and encouraging environment.  “YOU WILL BE 
WELCOME.” 
 
All ages welcome, male and female.  Ring Russell on 0419997549 




